REPORT OF BUDGET COMMITTEE TO THE CABINET, 

TUESDAY, 19TH FEBRUARY, 2002 

 Subject : BUDGET MONITORING

Budget Committee met on 6th February, 2002 and considered reports from :-

· The Director of Environmental Services concerning DSO trading performance in his directorate ; and

· The Director of Corporate Services concerning the monitoring of the revenue budget and capital programme (reports appended).

Environmental Services DSO trading performance

The Committee heard that whilst the refuse collection, street cleansing and vehicle management and maintenance operations are expected to produce trading surpluses for this year, the City Landscapes had been experiencing a trading loss which had reached £219,400 by December. The Director of Environmental Services reported on the steps which had been taken to identify and claim unclaimed income which would reduce the trading loss to £105,500 and that he was hopeful that a break-even situation would be achieved by year end. He also commented on steps being taken to improve the service. The report also identified the cost to all the DSOs that Single Status was having in relation to carers leave.

It was pointed out that, whilst the Single Status agreement was intended to be financially neutral, the financial benefits were relatively easy to quantify and had already been taken into the Council’s budget projections, any disbenefit was coming to light only as a result of experience.

The Committee requested a report back from the Director of Environmental Services on the outcome of a consultancy review commissioned into Parks strategy and operational issues, and from the Director of Personnel and Performance on the overall implications across the Council of carers leave and recommendations on best practice in dealing with it.

Budget Monitoring 

· The Committee was assured that both the revenue budget and capital programme continue to be subject to close and careful scrutiny and that the budgetary plans are generally on target.

· On the revenue budget, it was noted that whilst there were several pressure points with the Arts and Leisure budget, efforts are being made to contain potential areas of overspend by savings elsewhere, and that the transfer of budget between Social Services and Education in relation to Community Nursery Centres remains unresolved and should be resolved without further delay.

· On the capital programme it was noted that capital receipts amounting to £5.2m from the sale of assets still remain to be completed by 31st March to ensure a fully funded capital programme, but that the key receipts are being closely monitored.

· The Committee also requested an earlier indication of a provisional outturn position for 2001/02 than had occurred for 2000/01, in order that any issues can be addressed early.

· The Committee also requested that Cabinet ensure an early resolution of the trading deficit on the Civic Centre dining facility.
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